## Edwin H. (Bud) Henry Colonel (RET), United States Army 13906 Tanglewood Dr, Farmers Branch, TX 75234-3848 Telephone 903-275-2146 or E-mail budhenry1@peoplepc.com

May 18, 2018

Ted B. Lyon & Associates
Attorneys and Counselors at Law
18601 LBJ Freeway, Suite 525
Mesquite, TX 75150

Dear Mr. Lyon:

The purpose of this brief letter is to express my sincere appreciation to you for accepting my case involving personal injury and bringing it to a successful settlement.

Before coming to you, I presented my case to three other prominent attorneys in the Dallas area and was turned down by each one due to the complexity of my case or the cost of proving liability of the other party. By accepting my case, you brought comfort to me personally as I struggled with physical therapy and recovery from my injuries.

As I have previously told you, my preference would have been a court trial but considering all factors, I fully understand that you and your staff achieved the best possible outcome for me. Please express my appreciation to attorney Dennis Weitzel for his work during the last six months in bringing my three year old case to closure.

Respectfully,

Edwin H. Henry